
As a resident of Oregon, I would like to submit this email as testimony in support of HB 4145. By 
prohibiting convicted stalkers from purchasing or possessing firearms & expanding the definition of 
intimate partner which would allow law enforcement agencies to report those convicted of dating violence 
to the National Instant Criminal Background Check System, HB 4145 has the potential to save thousands 
of lives in our state.  
 
Sincerely, 
William Burgess 
20699 NE Glisan Street #244 
Fairview, OR 97024 
503-912-1497 

 


